NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES
Playing Field Committee
10 November 2021

PRESENT: Councillors M. Abraham (Chairman), Blogg, Holborn and Knight
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk J. Haslope

Minute No.
PFC 21/

39.
40.

41.

42,
43.

44.

45.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Cllr Wood and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) submitted apologies

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - Declarations are noted
at the appropriate minute.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 OCTOBER 2021 - Resolved — that the minutes be

accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman.
PUBLIC FORUM - There was no public speaking
REPORT FROM MEN IN SHEDS — Dave Morgan, Chairman of the Men in Sheds group attended the

meeting to introduce himself to the committee and explain the steps that have been made so far and the

current challenges that the group have to overcome before they can engage more fully with the community.

PARK WARDEN’S REPORT - The Park Warden noted that it had been a quiet month again and he only
reported that the chains are not being replaced properly at the entrance to the field. It was agreed that more

chain would be purchased up to the value of £50, to replace the damaged sections.

CLERK’S REPORT

45.1. Monthly Report — The Clerk reported that the Allotment Committee had a leaking water container

and were requesting that the water be switched off for winter to they could make a permanent repair.
It was also noted that there had been a complaint about the difficulty in seeing the speed bums on
Grange Lane and it was agreed that these should be spray painted to highlight them.

45.2. 'The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted. No concerns were raised.

46.

OTHER MATTERS

46.1. Commuted Sums Grant - It was noted that the commuted sums grant had been approved and the zip

wire order had been placed. ERYC have requested a photograph be taken, however the decision of the
committee was that this should be postponed until after the zip wire had been repaired and the clerk
was asked to propose this to ERYC.

46.2. Playing Field Committee Budget 2022/23 — The different elements of expenditure were discussed.

Using the project plan, it was agreed that a prudent approach would be taken for the next year, with a
focus on maintenance activities and a moderate increase to allow for inflation. It was agreed that the
Playing Field Bid to the Parish Council for 2022/23 should be £10,200.00

The meeting closed at : 9.05pm

Date of next meeting : 8 December 2021
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